September 2, 1925. Edmond Buron, Esq., 19, Rue de la Tour D'Auvergne, Paris (IX). Dear Mr. Buron:-I beg to acknowledge the receipt of your letter of August 24th, addressed to Sir Arthur Currie, which arrived here during his absence. We thank you very much for bringing to our attention the possibility of acquiring this collection and we have no doubt that the Museum Committee will be grateful for the opportunity. It is impossible to arrive at a decision at once, but as soon as we are able we will transmit our reply to you. Many thanks for your interest. Believe me, Yours sincerely, Wilfrid Bovey.